HSS College Faculty Council 

Minutes

March 18, 2014

Attending: Dr. Chuck Aust, Dr. Lynn Fedeli, Dr. Mel Fein, Dr. Daniel Rogers, Dr. Susan Rouse, Dr. Jun Tu, Dr. Laura Davis (for Dr. Beth Giddens) Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Steve Collins (Chair) 

1. Minutes
· The minutes from the meeting of February 18, 2014 were approved.

2. CFC Bylaws Amendment 

· By unanimous vote, it was agreed that the CFC bylaws should be amended to specify the term of the Chair as beginning in January and continuing through December. 

· This vote was preceded by the requisite notification to all CFC members of the pending amendment.

3. Dean Dorff: CHSS Budget Update, New CHSS Initiatives, Developments, 

Policies, Misc.

· Budget Issues

· End of the year money became available to support IT requests and CHSS will be able to support many of the requests it has received.

· Academic Affairs has made available an additional $31,000 in professional development money to support faculty research.

· The Graduate College also is offering professional development funding.

· Strategic Leadership Training

· Dean Dorff has created a Strategic Leadership program for Atlanta-area professional leaders, with instruction taking place at Kennesaw Mountain.

· The leadership program will contribute additional revenues to the College.

· Intensive English Program 

· Fifty students from Brazil will soon arrive on campus to participate in KSU’s Intensive English Program (IEP).

· It is expected that some of these students may stay on campus as fully matriculated undergraduate students.
· As a result of this development, the IEP program will double in size. 

4. KSU-SPSU Consolidation

· The consolidation working committee on curriculum has proposed that most of CHSS’s current curriculum continue without change.
· About 30% of the CHSS curriculum remains under discussion.

· Departments will play a highly influential role in the curriculum consolidation discussion, and retain a strong voice on curricular proposals which impact their department. 
· The process will be iterative, with opportunities for departments to evaluate and provide feedback on the proposals of the curriculum working group.

5. Opposition to External Letters Proposal

· CFC members reported that their department colleagues have, in general, expressed strong opposition to the proposal that external letters be required as part of the T&P Process.

· There is deep concern about the absence of a compelling rationale for the change, and the costs of the change in terms of workload and morale.

6. Opposition to E-Core – Support for CHSS-based Online Courses
· CFC members expressed broad and ardent opposition to adopting E-Core online courses at KSU.
· Faculty are concerned about the quality and rigor of E-core courses, and the impact that this will have on learning outcomes, and on retention, progression, and graduation of KSU students.

· The English department has noted that E-Core students often struggle in higher- level English coursework because of the quality issues affecting E-Core classes.

· Dean Dorff strongly backs the faculty’s opposition to E-Core and added that he views it in conflict with Complete College Georgia.

· The Dean did express some concern that, while the adoption of E-core is highly unlikely to be supported in the KSU-SPSS consolidation process, the USG may override our decision, and possibly compel us to adopt E-Core.
7. Faculty Salary Compression Allocation for 2014

· Faculty salary compression adjustment will continue in 2014.
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